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Housing New Zealand Corporation PO Box 2628, Wellington 6140

20 SEP 2018

Greg Presland
fyi-request-7978-c077ca04@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Greg

| refer to your Official Information Act 1982 request of 1 June 2018 requesting the following
information under the Official Information Act 1982:

‘copies of all briefings or information provided to the Minister of Housing (English)
and the Minister of Social Housing (Bennett) between April and November 2016
concerning Housing Corp policies relating to methamphetamine contamination of
Housing Corp units’.

On 21 June 2018 | advised you that the Minister of Housing and Urban Development asked
Housing New Zealand to produce a comprehensive report on our polices, processes and the
outcome of methamphetamine contamination in our properties. The information you
requested was to form part of this report, and therefore your request was declined under
section 18(d) of the Act: that the information is or will soon be publicly available.

Housing New Zealand’s report has now been published, as well as relevant documents,
which can be accessed through our website at
https://hnzc.co.nz/publications/methamphetamine-contamination-response

Yours sincerely

Habodfel,

Rachel Kelly
Manager Government Relations



